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Angelus Letter

2 June 2020

Tuesday of the Ninth Week in Ordinary Time

Saints Marcellinus & Peter

Dear Parish Family,

Now that the parish is becoming more public, our schedules are filling up with new things.  Yesterday and today was a day to meet with and sign contracts for all of our fabulous teachers.  As I generally do, I meet with them individually to see how they are doing and what they might have to say.  I was unprepared to discover that St. Sebastian Parish School has one of the happiest faculties that I have encountered since I have been here.  With all of the challenges they faced this year, I still heard about what great students and families we have, how diligently our students did their work, how helpful the community was and how much our faculty feels they have learned personally and this experience will help them be even better teachers in the future and finally, how as a school we will be even better next year to face whatever may come our way.

You are an outstanding group of people.  Thank you for all that you do.  And a special tip of the mortarboard to Mr. Rohr and his administrative staff for being so present to the faculty, helping them do their work in unusual circumstances, and for all the help with your students, doing what can be done, especially our eighth graders, to give them as typical an end of a year send off as we could.  

So now that we are getting back into the swing of things and our doors are somewhat back open, there probably isn’t the same need for these letters as there was in the past so they may not be published as often.  For the time being however, there will still be a couple per week in addition to my weekly bulletin letter, just to make sure information is still being communicated. There will not be an Angelus letter tomorrow, Wednesday.

THIS PAST WEEKEND

What was this weekend going to look like?  There was no guessing.  Everything had to be thought up from scratch.  The way Mass was celebrated was new (and, in one case, in a new location,) the servers were new, the way the distribution of Communion took place was new, the way to get into the church was new and I could go on and on about everything that had to be thought out all week including how to bring eight people into the Church with a Rite that did not have COVID in mind when it was written.  There were all sorts of things that had to be worked out, including multiple rehearsals, contingency plans and weather watching!  But, it all seemed to go as well as I could have hoped and it was awesome being able to see the faces of those who were able to come and to hear your voices.

Preparing for the weekend really had us focusing pretty much on what was happening on our parish grounds.  I became fairly unaware of what was going on in the greater world.  It was not until a little after 1 o’clock on Sunday that I finally sat down with the paper and read the story about George Floyd and the protests that were taking place.  A friend in Cleveland reported that he was locked in his rectory and not allowed to leave due to a curfew.  Later in the day, there were SWAT teams in our neighborhood just in case they were needed over in the Wallhaven area for the protests taking place.  (It was a peaceful protest.)  

I then received an email that expressed disappointment that this was not mentioned or directly prayed for at the weekend Masses.  I get that.  I remember as a young person when Princess Diana died and walking out of Mass, I heard a couple talking and one said, “I just knew Father wouldn’t mention Princess Diana!  Something so important in the news and he didn’t even mention it!”  Therefore, it is always my intention to bring these things up when we pray as the Body of Christ.  How could we not mention such things so important to our experience at the Mass?  So, please know there was no kind of statement being made or that it was not considered important, I was truly ignorant of the situation and too focused on opening the parish.  Today, I ask you to pray for all who are involved that we may grow in justice and in peace, united as American and in Christ.

HOLY HOUR TONIGHT

There will be a holy hour tonight at 7PM, finishing up with compline (found on iBreviary, https://www.ibreviary.org/en/ ) and benediction by 8PM.  It will be live-streamed but the doors will be open and you are invited to come to part or all of the Holy Hour.

PRAYERS FOR THE SICK

Please keep all of our sick and distressed in your prayers: 

The Caufield Family, Elizabeth Clark, Rita Cummings, Anthony D’Attoma, Gretchen & Steve Golnar, Carolyn Jeske, Kimberly Jesser, Stan Kennedy, Jean Labate, Don Matis, Mary Kay McCarron, Pamela Oliver, Keith Pecek, Sue Prexta, Frank and Nancy Ropchock, John Schultz, Marilyn Spallino, Ron Tedeschi, & Marie White.
God bless you,

Fr. Valencheck.

St. Sebastian, pray for us.

Holy Mother, pray for us.

Sts. Marcellinus and Peter
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Glorious Saint Sebastian, you who had
great courage, help us to be winesses
of Jesus before this unbelieving world
as you have brought others to Chrit
Help us to have the love of neighbor
that you had and to give ou lives for
our brothers, even in difficulies and
dangers.

Help us to have faith i the pains of ife
as you endured cruel maryrdom.
Protect al soldies, miltary and police.
against every danger in their work.
Protect all nations against wars,
hunger and pestience.

Intercede for the grace that  need.

[Mention your ntention here...]
Amen.




